


























 



Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1990 Main Office 

May 1, 2023 

 
Mr. Robert Burr, Executive Director 
Glynn County Airport Commission 
295 Aviation Pkwy Suite 205 
Brunswick, GA 31525 
 
RE: St. Simons Island Airport (SSI) Request for a Non-Aeronautical Event – 2023 RSM Golf Classic-Parking 
 

Dear Mr. Robert Burr, 

 
The Georgia Department of Transportation (Department) has reviewed Glynn County Airport Commission’s April 
2023 request to use portions of the St. Simons Island Airport for the RSM Golf Classic-Parking.  The proposed 
location of the event will utilize an unoccupied area of airport land and will not impact active operations on the 
airfield. The runways, taxiways, and apron areas at St. Simons Island Airport will remain open. The Department has 
no objection to the non-aeronautical event request subject to the following conditions: 
 

1. A Notice of Proposed Construction or Alternation (7460) must be submitted through the OE-AAA. 
This no objection letter is subject to the 7460 determination and conditions of the determination 
being met. 

2. Appropriate NOTAMs must be issued for event parking and non-standard conditions.  
3. The Airport is to receive Fair Market Value for leasing airport property as described in the non-

aeronautical event request submitted to the Department.  This revenue must be used for airport purposes 
such as airport capital improvements or the airport operations or maintenance fund.  

4. The Airport tenants continue to receive communication regarding the event. 
5. Any Airport areas used for parking will be returned to like or better condition following use. 
6. Temporarily parked vehicles must remain clear of any active Runway or Taxiway safety area, 

object free area and ILS critical areas.  
7. Vehicle access to parking areas, must not traverse any critical area, safety area or object free 

area, nor should equipment be staged in these areas at any time.   
 
This determination applies only to the event described above and in the non-aeronautical event request 
submittal package. Any future changes different to the events and associated impacts described within 
this application should be re-submitted to the Department for further evaluation and determination. A 
separate notice to the Department is required for any future non-aeronautical events proposed to be held 
at St Simons Island Airport. Please allow up to 120 days for review. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Cody Dupre, Aviation Planner, at (404) 631-1343 or cdupre@dot.ga.gov.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Colette Edmisten 
Assistant Aviation Program Manager 

 
cc: Nathan Coyle, Aviation Planning Manager 
      Jeffrey Griffith, Aviation Project Manager 
      Alan Hood, Aviation Safety Data Program Manager 




